The St. Joe School Advisory Board met on Tuesday, Sept 5, 2023, in the multi-purpose room at the school. The meeting was opened with a prayer. Present for the meeting were Father Boniface, Kelsey Emmerich, Amber Fessler, Cynthia Bristow, Kent Strodtman, Sarah Moore, Samantha Massie, Lacey Blasé, Derek Fuemmeler, and Jessica Hartmann.
The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.
Father thanked the board members for serving and being good stewards for the school. The Board thanked Father for his time at St. Joseph and wished him well in his new assignment.
The Board elected new officers. President – Derek Fuemmeler, Secretary – Sarah Moore, Liaison to Stewardship Council – Kent Strodtman, Liaison to Finance Council – Lacey Blasé, Catholic Schools week Breakfast Chairman – Jessica Hartmann & Amber Fessler. A vacancy on the board from Samantha Massie’s term will need to be filled by the end of 2023.
Catholic Schools week breakfast is scheduled for January 26. Food and supply orders will need to be placed starting in November. The K of C Hall will need to be booked again as church renovation is not expected to be completed till Easter.
Mrs. Emmerich said the students will be doing the IOWA Standardized testing again this year. It will be Oct 2-6th and will be online testing.
There is currently no Fall Festival fundraiser being planned. Under the new Stewardship model, 1 fundraiser for school and 1 for the parish will be free of the 10% tithe. Members are to brainstorm any ideas for a new fundraiser event.
Tuition and registration fees will need to be discussed at the next meeting as preschool registration starts in January and they will need to know the amounts.
Mrs. Emmerich asked the board to review the action plan from the self-study. We will need to put events into a 5 year plan of when the school will be able to complete their recommendations.
Mrs. Emmerich reviewed some policy changes from the Superintendent for the 2023-2024 school year. The grade scale is the main change. The Jr High teachers have a weighted scale to keep academics a top priority for our students.
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 28, 2023.
The meeting was closed with a prayer.

